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KIDS ART WORKS 
FUNDRAISER

Over the next few weeks, our 
students will be completing art work 
for our calendar fundraiser. 
You will be sent home an order form 
this week. Calendars, greeting cards, 
diaries and mouse pads will be 
available for purchase, all featuring 
your child’s art on them.These make 
great Christmas gifts for relatives.

The last day for payment
Is Friday 30 October.

No late orders will be taken. 

From
 the

FOTS (Friends of the School) meeting
Tomorrow night we have our FOTs AGM.  
Our FOTs committee is a small group of 
parents and whānau who work quietly 
behind the scenes to organise events to 
help raise money for our school. The big 
event each year that they organise and 
run is our annual gala. Thanks also to 
FOTS , who run regular discos and 
sausage sizzles.  We are really keen for 
our FOTS whānau to expand. We are 
keen for more parents or whānau 
members to join our team and to help 
with these and other fundraising 
opportunities over the next few months. If 
you or other family members are keen to 
join us, please come along to our meeting 
tomorrow being held, at 6.30 pm, in our 
school staffroom. We would love to see 
you!

Colin’s Kōrero
Westbrook Art Exhibition: Our first-ever “Westbrook School Art Exhibition” was held last 
week. Every student in the school had their art on display. We had a steady stream of parents 
and whānau visit the display over the two days. Thanks to the generosity of those who visited 
and made a donation, we received $424.00 to help offset the costs of hosting the exhibition. 
Thanks also to the very generous bids from a number of whānau we also received just over 
$1,000.00 for the artworks produced by our staff. This will be used for future art projects.
The feedback we received has been very positive. We will, however, send out a “Feedback 
Questionnaire” via Seesaw or you can click here to complete. 
Our thanks goes to the Arts Professional Learning Team for all their hard work in planning and 
presenting of the exhibition. This took many hours, and we do appreciate their efforts.
Marae visits: Our Maori Professional Learning Group of teachers planned the Marae 
experience visits that our students are currently enjoying. These began last week with our Year 
1 Team heading down to the Marae on Thursday, and will conclude this Thursday when our 
Year 5 students spend their day at the Marae. Our students participated in a semi-formal 
whakatau welcome, as well as spending time in the Wharenui learning games, learning about 
Marae protocols, or engaging in craft activities, such as poi making. Many thanks to our Maori 
PLG and all the staff who have supported this excellent learning opportunity for our tamariki.
BOT Elections: Voting closes at 4pm today for this year's Board of Trustees elections. We 
have had around 15% of eligible parents and caregivers vote over the past few weeks. This is 
better than the national average. The results will be announced next week.
Wacky Hair Day: This Friday is Westbrook’s Wacky Hair Day. This is an annual fundraiser for 
Child Health Research. This year, we are hosting this occasion in memory of Kodie Diamond. 
Kodie was an ex-pupil of our school. He was diagnosed with cancer, and sadly, he passed 
away recently at the age of 16. We pass on our most sincere condolences to Kodie’s family. 
We encourage all of our children to be creative with their “Hair Do” on Friday. Please send your 
children to school with a gold coin donation. We will pass this on to the Child Cancer Society.

mailto:office@westbrook.school.nz
http://www.westbrook.school.nz
https://forms.gle/jxsPNiob3U1463aP6


2025 Calendar of Events 
Term 3

Wed 10th September BoT Election Day Poll Closes 4pm
Thurs 11th September Y5 Wharenui Visit
Fri 12th September Whole School Assembly 11.30am - all welcome
Fri 12th September Wacky Hair Day!
Mon 15th-Fri 19th Sept Y2 swimming lessons at the Aquatic Centre
Tues 16th September Election Results Declared
Fri 19th September Sausage Sizzle
Fri 19th September Last day of Term 3

Term 4
Fri 10th October Whole School Assembly 11.30am - all welcome
Mon 13th October Teacher Only Day - Maths
Thurs 16th October NZ ShakeOut Day
Wed 22nd October Discos Junior 5.30-6.30 / Senior 7.00-8.00
Fri 24th October Whole School Assembly 11.30am - all welcome
Mon 27th October Labour Day
Sat 1st November FOTS Car Boot Sale
Tues 4th November BOP Rippa Finals
Wed 5th November Senior Athletics Day
Thurs 6th November CBOP Orienteering
Fri 7th November Whole School Assembly 11.30am - all welcome
Fri 7th November Gumboot Friday
Mon10th-Fri 14th Nov Year 4 and 5 Swimming Lessons
Wed 12th-Fri 14th Nov Year 6 Camp
Tues 18th November Road Patrol Fun Day
Fri 21st November Whole School Assembly 11.30am - all welcome
Fri 28th November Senior Swimming Sports Day
Mon 1st December CBOP Athletics (tbc)
Mon 1st December Welcome for Rachel Weinberg (new Principal 2026) 

at 11.30am
Fri 5th December Certificates Assembly followed by a farewell cuppa 

with Colin - community is welcome
Mon 8th December Principal’s Awards Prizegiving - Junior & Senior
Wed 10th December Year 6 Graduation - 5.45pm to 8.00pm
Fri 12th December Last school day for 2025

Teacher Only Day is next Monday 28th July 
No School for students on Monday

Sunhats
During Term 1 and 4 all children need a sunhat with a brim at school every day.
In keeping with our Sunsmart policy, they wear hats when outside and if they do not have one, will be 
directed  to sit in the shade at break times. 
We have sun hats in our house colours for sale at the school office for $15 each.
Please also ensure your child has sunscreen on before they come to school and if you wish them to 
reapply it during the day, please make sure they have it with them in their school bag.

Our next School Assembly will take place on 
in the school hall,
starting at 11:30 am.
You are more than welcome to join us,
and see how we celebrate success.

We encourage the children to wear their house colours. 

Reminder of our 
Rubbish policy

We are encouraging children to repack their plastic or paper 
lunch wrappings, yogurt containers, or cardboard drink 
containers back into their lunch boxes and take them home. 
This encourages more recycling and will limit our school's 
landfill waste. 
We also have containers for waste food scraps which we will 
either compost or use to feed our worm farms.

Principal Appointment 
 Click Link below to complete

Whanau/Community Survey.

This survey is open until 5pm on Friday 13 June 2025
The survey is anonymous, and all responses go directly to the appointment 

consultant we are working with to support us in this very important decision. 

FOTS Sausage Sizzle Fundraiser
Friday 29th August

Sausages $2.00        Juice $2.00       Water $2.00
Purchase on Kindo  or bring $$$ on the day

Orders close 9am Friday 29th August

Our next School Assembly 
will take place Friday 29th August
in the school hall, starting at 11:30 am.

You are more than welcome to join us,
and see how we celebrate success.
We encourage children to dress up as a book character this 
week to celebrate Book Week.

BIKING & SCOOTER RULES @ WESTBROOK
Year 5 and 6 students ONLY are permitted to ride bikes to school. This is due to the nature of the roads 
around the school. Please see the office for a Bike Licence, then hand this in to Mrs Barrett. 
Students MUST WEAR A HELMET, bike locks must be used, and students need to agree to the rules in the 
above licence, which is signed by parents.
Students from other year levels may now bring scooters to school. For safety reasons, helmets are 
required. Scooters must be parked at the bike racks and are not to be used during the school day.

All bikes and scooters are brought to school at your own risk. 

 Postponed until term 4

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__forms.office.com_r_3V4p7rkDn4&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=RZGuUf2uDGeVv_6aQZG4mGJB-KGzoBv9uXHSndVal6A&m=C01_FpdAm9GEs0yAEXjULIX5bYrhwyV8elJYmbbl4ZeGSdDQy-1smHA1I6KrTcUy&s=eMvrl25Ev6N0K3z-oAB-oeWwD6LPcpUHOgqd3WfpRug&e=
https://shop.kindo.co.nz/app/login?shop=Westbrook%20School&service=sausage_sizzle


Year 6 Cake Stall 
Camp Fundraiser

Wednesday 23rd July  (next Wednesday)
@ Morning Tea time in the Hall

50c, $1 and $2 items for sale. 
Coins would be appreciated!

KELLY CLUB  BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL CARE
Kelly Club runs in our school hall for before and after school care. 

Pop in to see the staff if you would like to find out more or contact them 
via phone or email to make a booking:

Email:  westbrook@kellyclub.co.nz
Phone:  021 079 7737

Pizza Lunch Fundraiser
As part of our fundraising for Year 6 Camp, we are offering a 

Pizza Lunch on 
Friday 6th June

$2.00 per slice
Three flavours to choose from:

Simply Cheese     Ham & Cheese       Pepperoni

Kindo orders open now. Click here.
Cash payments only accepted Friday 6th June, directly to the classroom 

teacher.
As this is a fundraiser, we are unable to refund any orders.

ALL Orders close Friday 6th June 9am.

How can you help your child at home?
Have you heard about the NEW Parent Portal? 

A fantastic resource where you can find great ideas of 
ways to support your child’s learning.   

There is a Parent/Caregiver section with some really 
practical ways you can support your child and their 

learning at home. 
Click here for an Introductory video  
that walks you through the content. 

See more information at the end of this newsletter.

Our next School Assembly will take place Friday 18th July
in the school hall,
starting at 11:30 am.
You are more than welcome to join us,
and see how we celebrate success.

Remember to wear your House Colours

WACKY HAIR DAY
Friday 12th September

WIG WEDNESDAY 
(fundraising day for Child Cancer Foundation) is Wednesday 10th September.  

However 
we have declared next Friday 12th September 

as WACKY HAIR DAY instead!  

Funky hairdos, different colours, and accessories, the ideas are endless!.  

It's a School Assembly Day, so of course house points are involved.

And better still, every gold coin donation will go towards the Child Cancer 
Foundation. 

You can donate via Kindo, or to the class teacher on Friday. 

on
KINDO

Book Fair 
Thanks to your incredible support, our 
recent Scholastic Book Fair was a huge 
success!

We're excited to announce that we 
raised $1,600. This money will go 
directly towards purchasing new books 
for our school library, helping to grow 
our collection and inspire a love of 
reading in our students. A special thank 
you to our amazing volunteers—we 
couldn't have done it without you.

mailto:westbrook@kellyclub.co.nz
https://shop.kindo.co.nz/app/login?shop=Westbrook%20School&service=pizza_lunch_orders_fundraiser_
https://vimeo.com/1080334392/983492b88c?share=copy
https://shop.kindo.co.nz/app/login?shop=Westbrook%20School&service=wacky_hair_day_donations
https://shop.kindo.co.nz/app/login?shop=Westbrook%20School&service=wacky_hair_day_donations


VOTING UPDATE

 

VOTING OPENS Wednesday 13 August

ELECTION DAY Wednesday 10 September

CLOSE POLL 4pm on Wednesday 10 September

COUNT VOTES AND DECLARE RESULTS Tuesday 16 September

BOARD TAKES OFFICE Wednesday 17 September

Westbrook School Board of Trustees 
Election Timetable

VOTING REMINDER 
There is still time for you to vote in our School Board election. We need  [insert number 
of vacancies] parent representatives to join the [insert school name] School Board.  
Schooled have been appointed as the Returning Officer for this election. We have 
already sent out voting instructions by the team at Election Pilot.
If you have any questions about the election process, please contact the Returning 
Officer directly on 0800 VOTENZ (0800 868 369) or election@electionpilot.nz.

The clock is ticking. Because elections close 
at 4pm on Wednesday 10th September

Remember to Vote
The clock is ticking.

Voting closes at 4pm 
TODAY

Wednesday 10th September

There is still time for you to vote in our School Board election. 

We need  5 parent representatives to join the Westbrook School 
Board.
  
Schooled have been appointed as the Returning Officer for this 
election.
 
Voting instructions have been sent out by the team at Election 
Pilot.

 Click here to read Candidate Statements 

mailto:election@electionpilot.nz
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1MeprOEygs5egudnjaqw0hrZQf1ejVH0K/view?usp=sharing


Westbrook Scholastic Book Fair
Last chances to purchase are

This afternoon and tomorrow morning
Wednesday 2:45pm - 3:15pm 

Thursday  8:30am- 9:15am 
Come along and have a look at the books that will be on 

display in the pop up book shop. 
All items featured will be for sale. 

Eftpos will be available.
From the sale of books the school will get a percentage, so 

we will be able to purchase more books for our library.
There will be more details about selections closer to the 

time.
Book character dress up will be on Friday 29th of August.

Calendar Art 2025
Exciting!! The art has been done, and has been sent off to Kids Art Works. 

They will upload the art to their website
 (the same process as last year). 

As soon as it is ready, the website will be opened for orders - calendars, 
cards, diaries, mouse mat and sketch pads.

Your child will receive an individual code to gain access. 
This is a FOTS fundraising event. 

We will keep you up to date.









SchoolDocs-Policies and Procedures
Our school has been working with SchoolDocs to create a website for our policies and 
procedures. We are excited to announce that the site is now live and available to our school 
community.

The school works on a subscription basis with SchoolDocs to maintain, update, and review 
our policies. SchoolDocs provides us with a comprehensive core set of policies, which have 
been well researched and follow the Ministry of Education National Administration 
Guidelines. The policies and procedures are tailored to our school, and the school supplies 
specific information such as our charter, and procedures for behaviour management, 
reporting to parents, etc.

SchoolDocs updates, modifies, or creates policies in response to changes in legislation or 
Ministry guidelines, significant events, reviews/requests from schools, and regular 
reviewing from the SchoolDocs team. Our board of trustees has the opportunity to view 
changes/additions and comment on them before they are implemented. 

We invite you to visit the site at https://westbrook.schooldocs.co.nz. Our username is 
"westbrook" and password "pomare". If you wish to review one of our policies, please 
follow the instructions below.

SEESAW DIGITAL PORTFOLIOS
At Westbrook we use the Seesaw digital portfolio to share your child’s learning journey 
with you. Please take the time to go on to it regularly and view or comment on your 
child’s work.  The children love to see their parents taking an interest in what they do at 
school.  Reporting to parents about their child’s progress and achievement is also done 
through Seesaw. If you have not yet joined Seesaw, please do so as soon as possible.  
Your child’s teacher can assist you with this if you need help.

Parking around the 
school boundaries

We have some unhappy 
‘neighbours’ around the school 
boundaries.  At times, they are 
struggling to get INTO their own 
driveways, particularly around 
3pm, as cars are blocking the 
entrance way.  Please remember 
that cars MUST NOT be parked 
within 1 metre either side of a 
driveway. We thank you for your 
respect of others.

Going Home at 3pm
We have a problem at the moment with a 
number of students returning to school after 
3pm, either on bikes, scooters, skateboards etc.
The school is a busy place for teachers after 
school, with meetings going on most days, as 
well as parent meetings and onsite after 
school care etc.
We respectfully request that once students go 
home, that they do not come back until the 
next day! There is no supervision after school, 
and we have had some near misses with 
children on bikes etc.
If your child has a sports practice, they need to 
go home and come back at the appropriate 
time.

We invite you to visit the SchoolDocs site at https://westbrook.schooldocs.co.nz. Our username is 
"westbrook" and password "pomare". If you wish to review one of our Term 2 review topics, please 
follow the instructions below.

SchoolDocs Instructions for 
Reviewers

1. Follow the link to each policy.

2. Read the policy.

3. Click the red Policy Review icon at the 
right-hand top corner of the page. A new 
screen will appear.

4. Select your role (board member, staff member, 
or parent/caregiver) from the drop-down list.

5. Enter your name.

6. Submit your ratings and comments.

If you don’t have internet access, the school office 
staff can easily provide you with printed copies of 
the policy and the review form.

https://westbrook.schooldocs.co.nz/Logon.aspx?ReturnUrl=%2f
https://westbrook.schooldocs.co.nz


SCHOOL LUNCH OPTIONS

SUSHI 
(Mondays Only)

Supplied by Sushi Bar Haru

Every Monday, sushi is available for lunch 
and is ordered and paid for on KINDO 

or at the school office. 
4 pieces of teriyaki chicken or salmon sushi 

$5.00 a pack
Small Chicken Katsu or Teriyaki on Rice 

$5.00
Large Katsu or Teriyaki on Rice 

$7.00

 Sushi will be delivered to the classroom 
with the other lunches. 

TOP TIPS FOR PARENTS WHEN USING 
LUNCHONLINE  

● Always remember to press “Submit” 
once you have completed your order

● “Transactions” will show all your 
top-ups and purchases

● Remember to check the cut off time for 
your providers. To view cut-off times 
and menus – go to “Menus” under 
“Families” on the Home Page

If your child is unwell or can't attend school, log 
onto Lunchonline, click on to the order for this 
day-you will see a cancel button. This must be 
done before the providers cut off time for 
ordering (most providers are 9am on the day of 
delivery, but some vary - check with your 
school).

Try Pita Pit tomorrow for just $3
Order online before 8.45am 

tomorrow morning
Details on next page

VISTAB
If your child is late or you wish to sign them out 
during the day please come to the office to sign 

them in/out.
Westbrook school would like to thank YOUR 
NAME COULD BE HERE for sponsoring the 

Vistab system for the safety and security of our 
children

 VisTab is kindly sponsored 
by ???????

Would you like your Business 
name here? 

Sponsorship is now available 
for this space 

See Suzanne at the office for 
details or 

email 
office@westbrook.school.nz

.

Order and pay for lunches online by 8.30am
It’s simple all you need to do is register at www.lunchonline.co.nz

https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/q2.shtml?shop=Westbrook%20School&service=sushi_lunch_orders
http://www.lunchonline.co.nz/
http://www.lunchonline.co.nz


Atua Wahine is a powerful musical and movement 
piece that breathes life into the ancient narratives of 
Māori goddesses. Directed and designed by Rangipo 
Ihakara in collaboration with the New Zealand 
Symphony Orchestra, this work brings together 
female performers of all ages in a celebration of Atua 
Wahine through Māori contemporary dance, classical 
orchestration, and taonga puoro. 

Student tickets: $22 (Matinees, excl fees)

Where: Sir Howard Morrison Centre - Sir Owen Glenn 
Theatre

Themes: dance, theatre, singing, kapa haka, music, 
te ao Māori, drama, performing.

Discount links:
Friday 12 September 11am 
https://www.ticketmaster.co.nz/event/240062F6B5581
3E3?did=kura
Saturday 13 September 11am 
https://www.ticketmaster.co.nz/event/240062F6B5581
3E5?did=kura

More info

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.ticketmaster.co.nz_event_240062F6B55813E3-3Fdid-3Dkura&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=Gg7qNHW_eMbmWObeuPNVDqAE9RNVGBVXvGZiWM7h9_U&m=CURHv5yj_aYK9X7VWpI4ZQ4zLRKnOo3l_isBrhqkMOujvfrluJJTPgS_p2t4-EBR&s=GOtNifhDnJzL3_jHdz44OT5c-DdsVGJy62c6SioE5wc&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.ticketmaster.co.nz_event_240062F6B55813E3-3Fdid-3Dkura&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=Gg7qNHW_eMbmWObeuPNVDqAE9RNVGBVXvGZiWM7h9_U&m=CURHv5yj_aYK9X7VWpI4ZQ4zLRKnOo3l_isBrhqkMOujvfrluJJTPgS_p2t4-EBR&s=GOtNifhDnJzL3_jHdz44OT5c-DdsVGJy62c6SioE5wc&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.ticketmaster.co.nz_event_240062F6B55813E5-3Fdid-3Dkura&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=Gg7qNHW_eMbmWObeuPNVDqAE9RNVGBVXvGZiWM7h9_U&m=CURHv5yj_aYK9X7VWpI4ZQ4zLRKnOo3l_isBrhqkMOujvfrluJJTPgS_p2t4-EBR&s=LRRfRzac0PeZioZiaDiwxTbVvHsnSWOIsWCE55oHNfo&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.ticketmaster.co.nz_event_240062F6B55813E5-3Fdid-3Dkura&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=Gg7qNHW_eMbmWObeuPNVDqAE9RNVGBVXvGZiWM7h9_U&m=CURHv5yj_aYK9X7VWpI4ZQ4zLRKnOo3l_isBrhqkMOujvfrluJJTPgS_p2t4-EBR&s=LRRfRzac0PeZioZiaDiwxTbVvHsnSWOIsWCE55oHNfo&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__aronuiartsfestival.com_events_atua-2Dwahine_&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=Gg7qNHW_eMbmWObeuPNVDqAE9RNVGBVXvGZiWM7h9_U&m=CURHv5yj_aYK9X7VWpI4ZQ4zLRKnOo3l_isBrhqkMOujvfrluJJTPgS_p2t4-EBR&s=P4tHho_wYMZWRR_Muh7d-Sz0G7JqhoWhGpUVPN_yOYk&e=


A wonderful new resource you might like to buy for your whanau.  
Constable Viv shared this book with our staff and some classes during our 
KOS sessions.  We have since purchased some for our school. 
You can buy these directly from the publisher. 
mybodymytaonga@gmail.com
We got a wonderful message from the author ‘Thank you Westbrook 
School, Rotorua for supporting body safety education for tamariki’ Nga 
mihi Rosalind

Reminder of our 'Rubbish' policy
We will be encourage children to repack their plastic or 
paper lunch wrappings, yoghurt containers, or 
cardboard drink containers back into their lunch boxes and take them home. 
This encourages more recycling and will limit our school's landfill waste. 
We will also have containers for waste food scraps which we will either compost or use 
to feed our worm farms.

Drop Off and Pick Up

The children have adapted to our safe system for dropping children at school and 
picking them up after school. This is generally working well, however we still have some 
concerns with drivers leaving cars unattended and parking in our drop off/pick up zone. 
We appreciate your support with following our systems.

Please remind your children each day where you will be picking them up at 3pm.

The five Loading Zone spaces on Malfroy Road will remain available for parents to 
safely drop off and pick up only. Staff will continue to supervise these sites until further 
notice

Where possible, please encourage your children to get in and out of the car on 
the footpath side, not the road side. Ensure your child is safely secured with their 
seatbelt before leaving the car park area/loading zone.

Alert to all our Whanau 
Ministry Parent Portal

This is an amazing new resource you might like to check out.
Lots of great ways to support your tamariki at home with their learning. 
Clear indicators for the Year level your child is in and what to expect with the New Zealand 
curriculum coverage.
It also gives you information around how schools manage attendance, learning support, 
health, safety and well being as well as transition to school.

Lucky Book Issue 6
Out now

Closes Friday 29th August

mailto:mybodymytaonga@gmail.com
https://www.education.govt.nz/parents-and-caregivers/schools-year-0-13/parent-portal


Click here to read 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__issue2509.totstoteens.co.nz_&d=DwMGaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=bdvkNwITEH7zTEvL1ZOpkpH7RvoWI9Nb6Rz2sc5LRmc&m=P3nMVy1oaAgFZ0bG5X9zq0LGHSX2HzFel6ihMseeL4XIRxxXWZLenagTi7IK25r_&s=Dd4NU0uzmTjgG9zmUH_9XgcEMU0yGrgt-kNALCCOEj8&e=



